Government 
Monday, March 03, 2014
Wendy R. Torres

Government Parents,
The end of our Government class is very fast approaching us.  We are scheduled to end Government and switch over to Economics by March 17th.   I want to remind all students and parents that Government and Economics are two separate classes and will appear on your transcript as such.  The scores for the two courses are not averaged together.  We are scheduled to take the final exam for Government March 14th. There are several circumstances that give me cause for concern with this end date. 1) We have missed several days due to inclement weather /snow days and furlough days/ student holidays.  2) Several students have missed 5 or more days of class due to various school related events.  3) My responsibilities as a club sponsor and various leadership positions have caused me to be out of the classroom as well.  Because of these factors, there are many students whose current grades do not accurately reflect their understanding or mastery of the standards that have been taught thus far.   Many students are missing several assignments and some have expresses concern regarding their understanding of some content standards.   Reteaching of this unit is necessary. 
With these many variables before us and the time frame we are working against, I find it necessary to 1) make the following adjustments to the current Government syllabus and 2) make a plan for student remediation.  Frist, the policy for turning in late work will be amended.  As of today, students will be allowed to turn in assignments missed even if they are from a previously taught standard.  These assignments will be graded for accuracy.  No late penalty will be imposed.  Note: this is just for Government.  The original late work policy will be reinstated with the beginning of the Economics course.   Secondly, I will hold Government tutoring sessions every Tuesday and Thursday 3:30 – 4:30 and Monday and Wednesday 4:30 – 5:30.  I can meet with students before school for Zero Period upon appointment.  I will be doing a preview session of the Judicial System Tuesday March 11th.  3) Adjustments to the Common Assessment/ Final Exam may be made upon Administrative approval.  
It is imperative that your student takes serious advantage of these strategies to not only improve their grade but their understanding in Government.    The Due Date for all make up work is Monday, March 10th.  I will not be able to take late work after this date.  Students can review their synergy accounts to ascertain what assignments they need to complete – that would be any assignment with a 0 or 0/Z.  Most of the notes and graphic organizers for Government can be found on my blog - http://mswendytorres.weebly.com.    
You can contact me at wendy.torres@cobbk12.org for further questions of concerns.  
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